LONG TERM LEASES
ANALYST: ANDREW KIM

	
	
	2023-2024 Proposed
	
	2025-2026 Projected
	
	2027-2028 Projected

	Revenues
	
	$62,807,354
	
	$87,901,056
	
	$92,296,108

	Expenditures
	
	$62,807,354
	
	$87,348,858
	
	$91,716,301

	Major Revenue Sources:  FMD LTL Internal Service Rate (96%), FMD Lease Admin Fee



DESCRIPTION

The Long Term Leases (LTL) capital fund is managed by the Facilities Management Division (FMD) to support leased county space. The costs for leased county space are supported by the Long Term Lease internal service rate which is charged to county agencies for their share of using leased county space, and the Lease Administration Fee which is charged to agencies for services provided by FMD’s Real Estate Services for leasing activities.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2023-2024 Proposed Biennial Budget would appropriate $62.8 million to support all leases managed by FMD. This is an 8.4% increase from the 2021-2022 Revised Biennial Budget due to net increases in lease payments and newly established leases. Some notable newly established leases include the following:
· Wastewater Treatment Division’s leased space for West Section Offsite staff at the Fisherman’s Terminal in Seattle to replace leased space at the James and ArcWeld building at Interbay[footnoteRef:1]; [1:  Ordinance 19372.] 

· Prosecuting Attorney’s Office Civil Division leased space in Columbia Center (5th and Jefferson) in Seattle which replaces the old lease space in 2nd and Seneca[footnoteRef:2]; [2:  Ordinance 19463.] 

· Sheriff Office’s new impound warehouse which replaces the old impound warehouse in 4435 Colorado Ave. S in Seattle; and
· Department of Public Defense’s (DPD) Involuntary Treatment Act (ITA) Court space at the Walter Scott Brown building in Seattle.

Of the total proposed appropriation, $2.1 million would be disbursed to FMD’s Real Estate Services section (a General Fund agency) for their services rendered. This would be supported by $2.6 million of Lease Administration Fee revenues. The remaining balance of $500,000 would be used to pay leasing costs for the vacant leased space in the Graybar Building.

KEY ISSUES

No key issues have been identified by staff.





